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Our Purpose: The Monmia school community is committed to providing innovative programs that Stimulate and challenge each 

student to develop lifelong learning skills and strategies. We provide a safe, nurturing environment where teachers, students and 

parents work in an effective partnership. www.monmia.vic.edu.au Phone: 03 9364 1007  

      

 

 

                               MONMIA MESSENGER 

Dear Monmia Families,  
Happy New Year to each one of you.  I love the start of a new school year and the excitement that it brings. 
It starts for me with adding all the important school dates to my new diary.  The first date was yesterday which 
was the studentsô first day.  Watching the children arriving with big smiles on their faces and excitement in 
their eyes brings me so much joy.   
 

The best part of the morning was greeting the 2023 Preps and their families.  We had an amazing turnout of 
parents, carers, grandparents, and siblings which was so beautiful to see.  Those Prep faces were all looking 
expectantly to see their teacher and of course go to their classroom.  Natalija Caridi and April Feng warmly 
welcomed our youngest students and with their families following, escorted them to their classrooms.  The 
energy in the Prep classrooms was obvious as the children eagerly engaged in activities at the tables.  They 
settled in so quickly and happily waved goodbye to their families.    Thank you to Cathy Swanson, Stevie 
West, Milena Pajic and Trist Jones for assisting with the preps on their first day.  
 

As I visited each learning space, I was delighted to see children connecting with their teachers and each 
other.   Every class I walked into generated a happy, positive, and energetic environment.  I felt so proud of 
our staff and students for making the first days back at school so constructive.  
 

I would like to welcome new staff to our school.  Heidi Bridger has joined the administration staff as Business 
Manager.  Many of our families would have met Heidi on Book Pack Day and through the office this week. 
Heidi will be replacing Anja who will be on leave for this year.   April Feng has joined our staff as our new 
Prep teacher.  April started on Monday in Prep B and will be working with Natalija Caridi as part of the Prep 
PLC. Christopher Muscat will be teaching 1/2A and works with Kathryn Buttigieg.  Bethany Buijs will be 
3/4Côs teacher.  Bethany is currently on leave and Mandy Peters will teach the children until her return.  Thank 
you, Mandy Peters, for teaching this class. Trist Jones will be our new Languages Japanese teacher.  I know 
that our Monmia community will embrace the new members of our staff and make them feel welcome.  
 

I would like to personally send out an enormous thank you for this communityôs assistance in having such a 
wonderful and smooth start to the year. Every class I visited in the first couple of days this week were so 
settled and ready to start their year of new learning. We are all looking forward to a wonderful year of learning 
and achieving as a whole school community. 
 

GREAT MOMENTS I NOTICED THIS WEEK  
¶ Wonderful to see our families on Friday coming to pick up their Book Packs. So many smiling faces 

from children.  

¶ Anja, Daniela, Heidi, Sitwat and Leanne were so efficient in managing the Book Packs, new 

enrolments and requests for school uniforms. It really was a hive of activities.  

¶ Staff were enthusiastic on Friday organising their learning spaces to be inviting, exciting and 

promoting creative learning.  

¶ Experiencing new learning for Student Wellbeing on Monday provided staff with excitement for 

participating in School Wide Positive Behaviour Support. 

¶ I loved seeing all the smiling families and beaming children as they were coming through the front 

gate on Tuesday morning. You could feel the excitement in the air. Vineta Mitrevski and Lucia 

Vorpasso also reported children and their families entering Monmia were in high spirits as they passed 

through their gates.  

¶ The Preps arrived to start their first day of school. They looked so smart in their sparkling new uniforms 

with bright smiles. They were so ready to start school and settled in quickly. Thank you to Natalija 

http://www.monmia.vic.edu.au/


Caridi and April Feng who ensured that all the Prep children were happy and supported as they waved 

goodbye to their families.  

¶ From my very quick tour through the school on Tuesday, I was delighted to see all the classes were 

settled and already started on the Learning to Learn program.  

¶ From their first day, the Preps were engaged in various activities and loving getting to know each 

other and their teachers.  

¶ All the children I saw leaving at the end each day this week had huge smiles on their faces and told 

me how much they enjoyed their day.  

MONMIA VISION, MISSION AND VALUES  
 

Do you know our Monmia Vision?  

¶ Loving to Learn  

¶ Learning to Live  

¶ Being the Best!  

What about our Monmia Vision?  

¶ At Monmia, we learn and achieve with excellence. The community works together to develop 

creative learners who will think, act and contribute positively to the world now and in the future.  

And our Monmia Valuesé  

¶ Acceptance  

¶ Caring  

¶ Friendliness  

¶ Honesty  

¶ Respect 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS  
New families to Monmia may not know and other families may not have remembered some of the 
following information:  
 

School Uniform  

¶ School uniform is compulsory. We ask that all students are in complete Monmia school uniform. Our 

colours are red and black. School uniforms and hats can be purchased from the school office. 

Please see attachment for detailed uniform guidelines. Black pants/shorts cannot have any 

designs, logos or patterns on them. They must be plain black. The polo top must have the 

school logo and this can only be purchased through the school office. No plain red polo top is 

acceptable. 

¶ No other colours are allowed for any part of the uniform.  

Privacy 

¶ Our school collects, uses, discloses and stores student and parent personal information for standard 

school functions or where permitted by law, as stated in the Schoolsô Privacy Policy. 

¶ Please take time to remind yourself of our schoolôs collection notice, found on the DET website 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx 

Parking  
The Staff Car Park is only for the use of staff. Parents/Guardians are asked not to park there during the 
school day. Also, parents/guardians and children are not to walk through the staff car park as this is 
dangerous with staff and contractors driving through it.  
Parking at the front of the school is only to be used for picking up and dropping off children. Cars can 
only be parked for 2 minutes. Parents/guardians are not to leave their cars in this zone to pick up children 
inside the school. You can be fined by the Brimbank Council if you do so. 

 
Start of School  
Parents/guardians are reminded that students are not to be dropped off before 8:45am. The school gates 
are locked so children cannot enter. Once the gates are opened at 8:45am children and families can 
enter.   

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/schoolsprivacypolicy.aspx


Early Pick Up  

¶ If parents/guardians need to pick up their children early for medical appointments, we ask that if 

possible that school times are avoided. We are finding that administration staff have to telephone the 

classrooms disrupting teachers and student learning time. If children or teachers could be told the 

time they are being picked up, then they could come up to the office ready with their bags at the 

appropriate time.  

¶ Phone calls to classrooms will only be made in emergency situations to minimise interruptions.  

¶ We also ask that parents/guardians do not ask for students to be called to the office at morning or 

lunch recesses. Teachers lock their classrooms during these times and if children must leave, they 

cannot collect their bags. Also, students often do not hear announcements when playing outside in 

the schoolyard.  
 

End of School  

¶ School finishes at 3:30pm and parents/guardians need to pick up their children at this time.  

¶ Staff have meetings on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays at 3:45pm every week. Principal 

Class are also involved in these meetings and therefore not in the administration area.  

¶ Teachersô hours of duty (including principal class) finish at 4:30pm. Administration staff are not on 

duty in the office after 4:30pm.  

¶ Anja, Heidi and Daniela cannot legally supervise students in the administration area. Only teaching 

staff are legally allowed to supervise students.  

¶ Anja, Heidi and Daniela have been instructed to send any child who has not been picked up by 3:45pm 

to the Camp Australia After School Care Program and parents/guardians will be billed for the service.  

 
 
We had a great start to the first official week of school for our students and staff.  I am looking forward to an 
exciting and memorable 2023. 

 
 
 
 

Warm Regards,  

 
 
 

Principal 
  



 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE DIARY 
  

 

Á Tuesday February 21 ï TRIPLE THE FUN!!!!!!! 

 

Annual BE YOU Twilight Getting to know you Picnic 5.00 ï 7.00 pm 

 

Family and Friends School COLOUR Fun Run ï Crazy Colour Day 

 

Prep ï 2 Colour Fun Run 6.00 pm ï 6.20 pm 

3-6 Colour Fun Run 6.25 pm ï 6.45 pm 

 

Presentation of the badges for the Student Leaders 5.45 pm 6.00 pm 

 

Á Tuesday May 23 ï School Photo Day  

 

Term Dates 

Term 2-  

Monday April 24 ï Student resume 

Friday June 23 ï Last day of Term 2 

Student Finish at 2.30 pm 

 

Term 3 ï  

Monday July 10 ï Students resume 

Friday September 15 ï Last day of Term 3  

Student Finish at 2.30 pm 

 

Term 4-  

Monday October 2 ï Student resume 

Wednesday December 20 ï Last day of Term 4 

Students finish at 1.30 pm 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MONMIA PRIMARY SCHOOL UNIFORM  

 

Tops (with Monmia logo only) 

Å Red short-sleeved polo top (unisex) 

Å Red long-sleeved polo top (unisex) 

Å Red windcheater (unisex) 

Å Red rugby top (unisex) 

Å Red bomber jacket (unisex) 

ONLY BLACK OR RED SKIVVIES ARE TO BE VISIBLE UNDERNEATH THESE ITEMS.  

 

Jacket 

¶ School parka, black jacket with school logo (unisex) 

 

Bottoms (may be purchased from department stores or the school) 

Å Black shorts (unisex) ï NO LOGOS OR STRIPES 

Å Black skorts (girls) 

Å Black fleecy track pants ï NO LOGOS OR STRIPES 

Å Black bootleg pants (girls) 

Å Black school trousers (gabardine, microfibre, full-length leggings) 

 

Dresses (may be purchased from department stores or the school) 

Å Red and white gingham school dress to be worn with short white socks 

SHORTS/PANTS/LEGGINGS ARE NOT TO BE VISIBLE WHEN WEARING A DRESS.  

 

Hats to be worn from the start of Mid- August until the end of April 

Å Red wide brimmed hat 

NO OTHER HATS ARE ALLOWED  

 

Footwear (with black or white socks ï no coloured socks) 

Å White or black runners 

Å Black shoes or boots 

NO SANDALS, THONGS OR OPEN-TOE SHOES 

 

Outerwear 

Coats, jackets, hats, beanies, scarves etc are to be in line with our school colours of red and black. Branded (eg AFL 

teams) clothing is not permitted. Outerwear may be worn outside the classroom but they are to be removed in class. 

 

Bags  

Black school bag (preferred) 

Black reading satchel (required for nightly take home book and homework) 

Library bag purchased from Monmia Family and Friends (needed for weekly library visit) 

 

Accessories 

Stud or sleeper earrings in the ears and practical watches only 

Long hair to be neatly tied back for health and safety reasons 

Hair ties to be red and/or black 

NO COSMETICS, MAKE -UP OR NAIL POLISH TO BE WORN  

 

CASUAL DRESS DAYS 

NO sleeveless/spaghetti strap tops or bare midriffs.  NO heels, sandals, thongs, open-toe shoes or other unsafe 

footwear that expose the feet. 

  



 

 



 



 


